
 

 

Whats on in April / May  
at Village Hall unless otherwise stated 

w/b 1st April w/b 6th May 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Tues – 11.30 – 12.00 Mobile Library 
Tues - 7pm Cribbage 

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Wed – Parish Council meeting 
Sun - 11.00 Holy Communion at  
                 Woodrising Church 

w/b 8th April w/b 13th May 
Mon – Petanque 6.30 pm 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Sun - 11am Palm Sunday, Woodrising 

Mon – Petanque 6.30 pm 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Tues – 7pm Cribbage 
Wed - 7.30pm Parish Council 
Sun – Mere Walk & BBQ: info on p2 

w/b 15th April w/b 20th May 
Mon – Petanque 6.30 pm 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Tues. - 7pm Cribbage 
EASTER SUNDAY 
Sun 11am Holy Communion at  
                 Scoulton Church  

Mon –   Petanque 630pm 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Sun -    11.00 Morning Prayer at 
             Scoulton Church 

w/b 22nd April w/b 27th May 
BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Sat -   QUIZ NIGHT with Fish & chips 
 

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Tues – 11.30 – 12.00 Mobile Library 
Tues – 7pm Cribbage 

 
w/b 29th April  
Mon – Petanque 6.30 pm 
Tues. – 10.15 – 11.30 Coffee Morning  
Tues – 11.30 – 12.00 Mobile Library 
Tues – 7pm Cribbage 
Thurs – Local Elections  

 
Scoulton Village Hall now has Facebook page      @ScoultonVillageHall 
To promote an event contact Nadia Mobbs: Scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com 
To book the village hall call 01953 852337 

Scoulton News 
Published by Scoulton Parish Council 

Issue 96 – March 2019 
 
 

Parish Council News 
 
Parish Council meetings are held on the second Wednesday of 
every other month (dates are on the notice board and the 
website).  You are very welcome to attend and are able to speak 
during the Open Forum session of every meeting 
 
The January Parish Council meeting was the meeting where the 
precept was agreed. This is the Parish Council portion of your 
Council Tax bill.  Unfortunately this year we had to make a slight 
increase for the first time in many years.  This was in mainly due 
to the funding we receive from Breckland District Council being 
removed. A band D household will have an increase of 20p per 
month, and as over 70% of households are band A – C that is an 
even smaller amount. 
 
 
Breckland Council have a ‘Warm Homes’ Fund which offers 
funding towards the cost of installing first time central heating 
in privately rented or owned homes.  If you would like more 
information please contact Breckland Council on  
01362 656870 or www.breckland.gov.uk/warmhomes 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Mere Walk and Barbecue – Sunday May 19th 
start from 2p.m Village Hall lead by Tony Grover 

Dogs on leads only please 
followed by 

Barbecue organised by Nigel & Yvonne Webster 
price £10 funds raised are to be shared between Woodrising & 

Scoulton Churches 
As many will know, and for those who do not, this is an opportunity to 

walk around the historic and beautiful Mere. It is a lovely opportunity to 
enjoy a very special part of Scoulton and a great way to enjoy a 

Sunday walk and barbecue whilst helping to raise much needed funds 
for our special Churches. 

 
 

Better Together 
Better Together Norfolk is a new service, led by Voluntary Norfolk and 
funded by Norfolk County Council that will develop new and innovative 
ways to combat social isolation and loneliness.  If you or someone you 

know could benefit from the service please call the  
helpline: 0300 303 3920  www.bettertogethernorfolk.org.uk 

 
 

Scoulton Petanque Club 
The new season starts on Monday 8th April at 6.30pm.  New members 

most welcome – no experience necessary, ‘boule’ and guidance 
provided. 

Games are played in a friendly yet competitive manner.  The cost is £2 
p/person 

New members first visit £1. 
More info contact Paul – 01953 850324 

 
 

WILD & WINDY Litter Pick 
By Zena Rowland 

 

Thank you to the seven good people who took part in Scoulton's 
annual litter pick. It was our most challenging 'pick' to date due to 

strong winds. 
Once again we were ably led by Colin. 

There were plenty of cans----thrown out of car windows?  If you 
see anyone doing this please take their registration so that it can 

be reported. 
However the general feedback was that there was slightly less 

litter than in past years. 
Sadly no photo this year----too windy! 

 
Many thanks to the "Seven" ---Roy & Cynthia, Tony, Colin, 

Andrew & Julie, Zena 
 

Join us next year to keep our village tidy 
 

 
Notice from the Village Hall Committee 

The weekly coffee morning is now running between the new 
times of 10.15 – 11.30.  All are welcome! 

 
 

SCOULTON NEWS EDITOR  
The Chair of the Parish Council is Editor of Scoulton News. 

Please send items for inclusion to the Clerk Heidi Frary, hefrary@googlemail.com or 
post, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU. Please submit 

information for the next issue no later than 14 May 2019.  
 

All Councillors be contacted through the Clerk:  
Heidi Frary, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU  

Tel: 01603 759215 
Email: hefrary@googlemail.com  

http://www.scoultonpc.wixsite.com 


